
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Pupils are polite and well behaved. Pupils say that they feel safe and they enjoy coming to school.” 

 Ofsted 2017 

 

 
 

Hendal Primary School 
Hendal Lane, Kettlethorpe, Wakefield, WF2 7QW 

Tel: 01924 259465 

Headteacher: Mrs K Ashton 

E-mail: Headteacher@hendal.wakefield.sch.uk 

Website: www.hendalprimary.org.uk 

 

29th November 2018 
 
Dear Parent / Carer 
 
New School Hours 
 
Following consultations with our Governors and Wakefield Council regarding our New School Hours, we are 
writing to inform you that we can officially change the times from Monday 25th February 2019.  This will 
mean that all children in full-time education will finish their school day at 3.15pm.  Children who attend 
afternoon sessions in our Nursery will continue to finish at the usual time of 3.30pm.  
 
The new school times will be:- 
 

Year Group Doors open lunchtime Finish time 

Lower Foundation 
am 

8.45am  -  11.45am 

Lower Foundation 
pm 

12.30pm  -  3.30pm 

Upper Foundation 8.50am 11.45am – 
12.45pm 

3.15pm 

Key Stage 1 8.50am 12.00 – 1.00pm 3.15pm 

Key Stage 2 8.50am 12.15 – 1.00pm 3.15pm 

 
Supervision indoors commences at 8.50am in preparation for a prompt start at 9.00am.  A member of 
staff is on duty in the Key Stage 2 playground from 8.50am.  
  
From Monday 25th February, CJ’s Playcare will no longer be providing after school care here in 
school, this will be run by our school staff like our Breakfast Club from 3.15pm to 5.45pm.  Please 
telephone our school office or call in for a registration form for our new Extended School Club from 
Monday 7th January 2019. 
 
Thank you for your on-going support. 
 
 
 
Mrs K Ashton 
Headteacher   


